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SEEM Collaborative Board of Director’s Meeting

SEEM Administrative Office

January 24, 2017
9:00 am – 11:00 am

Superintendents

Dr. Les Olson, Stoneham

Ms. Cyndy Taymore, Melrose

Dr. John Doherty, Reading

Ms. Jane Tremblay, Lynnfield

Dr. Judy Evans, Winchester

Dr. Kim Smith, Wakefield

Dr. David DeRuosi, Saugus

Mr. Jon Bernard, North Reading

Ms. Joanne Benton, Wilmington

Mr. Mark Donovan, Woburn

Collaborative Staff

Dr. Cathy Lawson, Executive Director

Mr. Greg Zammuto, Director of Finance and Operations
A. The Meeting called to order by Chair of the Board, Dr. John Doherty, at 9:00 AM.    

B. Public Comment – There were no public comments

C.  Approval of the Consent Agenda
a. General Session Minutes of 12/20/2016 

b. Personnel Report of 1/6/2017

c. Executive Director’s Report (Annual Report)

Motion made to accept the consent agenda items by Ms. Joanne Benton, seconded by Mr. Jon Bernard, all in favor.

D. Administrative and Committee Reports

a. Planning and Assessment committee:  There has not been a meeting of the Planning and Assessment committee since the last Board meeting. 

b. Executive Director’s Report:  The executive director’s report is the annual report which was handed out.  Also, the Coordinated Program Review was just completed by the Department of Education and that report will be coming soon.  There were three findings which are easy corrections. One of the findings can be corrected before the final report.  The only other new matter coming up is driven by Stoneham’s instructional director.  Member districts will be convening with MIT Lincoln Labs summer program.  The meeting is coming up 2/6/17 and Cathy will keep the Board updated on this.   

c. Financial Update:  Mr. Greg Zammuto 

i. Enrollment Report as of 12/31/16: Year to date FTE is 310.64. Since this report an additional 7 FTE students have come in.  Headcount is 303 and 329 students have been serviced.  

ii. Revenue and Expense Report through 12/31/2016:  Revenue is projected to increase just over $1 million greater than what was budgeted, mostly due to transportation revenue which is also directly related to expenses.  Without transportation factored in, the revenue is projected to increase by $148,000 and expenses would increase by $130,000.  Projected year-end balance is projected at just over $52,000.   

Motion made to approve the Financial Update made by Dr. David DeRuosi, seconded by Ms. Cyndy Taymore, all in favor.  

E. Old Business

a. FY18 Draft Budget Proposal – Second Reading:  Reports were presented on District impact of the fee for service increases.  In total the amount of increase for services would be just over $60,000, which is an average increase of 5.67% per district.  If shifted budget to a 4% increase for services what it would translate to make up difference in tuition and that would be an increase from 3.5% to 3.68%.  This is an alternative to the increase in fee structure for services.  The proposal is to keep the budget as originally presented with 3.5% tuition increase with various rate increases for services as first presented.   After discussion, motion that the Board of Directors accept the SEEM Collaborative fy2018 budget as initially proposed, by Mr. Mark Donovan, seconded by Dr. Les Olson, all in favor. 
F.  New Business 

a. FY16 Cumulative Funds:  the cumulative surplus funds this year were $225,416.  $77,887 of this amount is unexpended grant and restricted funds, which, once deducted, brings the total to $147,529.  The collaborative’s anticipated FY2017 retiree health cost is $66,156.  If the Board designates the anticipated FY2017 retiree health cost of $66,156 to fund OPEB, the remaining amount will be $81,373.  After discussion the Board decided not to fund OPEB at this time. It was decided to revisit this at a later time and table the vote for now. 

H.  Other Business – there was no other business brought before the Board. 

I.   Future Meeting Dates and Agenda Items – The next meeting of the Board of Directors will be February 28, 2017.  This is an extra meeting that is built into the schedule in case an extra meeting is warranted.  Dr. Lawson, will decide with the Board Chair if the extra Board meeting is warranted and notify members. 

Motion made to adjourn and move to Executive Session without return to general session, at 9:30 am by Mr. Mark Donovan, seconded by Ms. Cyndy Taymore, all in favor. 

Respectfully submitted by,

Catherine Lawson, Executive Director
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